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CONWAY VILLAGE FIRE DISTRICT

COMMISSIONER'S MEETING
Thursday January 31, 2019 
Minutes
Meeting was called to order at 4:15 p.m.
Commissioners present: Steve Bamsey, Tom Buco, Michael Digregorio
Others present: Gregg Quint- Superintendent, Chief Solomon, Amy Snow- Municipal Bookkeeper
Absent: Assistant Superintendent Steve Anderson
Public: None
KEITH NOBLE
The meeting opened with the sad news of the passing of Keith Noble. Keith gave 29 years of service to the Conway Fire Department and will be greatly missed by his family, friends, and the community. Chief Solomon is in touch with the family and has offered the use of the meeting room at the fire station for the service. Discussion ensued around how CVFD can support the family in their time of need. Chief Solomon will know more tomorrow what the plans are. 
NONPUBLIC PER RSA 91-A: 3 II (l)
Mr. Digregorio made a motion to enter into nonpublic under RSA 91-A: 3 II (l), motion was seconded by Mr. Buco; Motion passed by roll call vote: Mr. Digregorio- yes, Mr. Buco-yes, Mr. Bamsey- yes.
Entered nonpublic at 4:22 p.m.

The public meeting resumed at 5:19 p.m. 
SUPERINTENDANT’S BUSINESS

Mr. Quint reported the snow and ice took the chimney off the roof at the administration building this week. Mr. Quint went on to report the chimney has been temporarily fixed and the insurance adjuster has assessed the damage and stated insurance should cover it and suggested adding the siding to the claim because it was damaged when the chimney came off the roof. 

When the work is completed in the spring, a bill will be submitted to Primex for reimbursement. 
Sewer abatement for 18 Colbath St. was discussed next. 

Mr. Bamsey made a motion to approve the sewer abatement for 18 Colbath St. for $852.51, motion seconded by Mr. Buco; Motion passed 2-0-1. Mr. Digregorio abstained.

FIRE CHIEFS BUSINESS

Chief Solomon reported not a lot going on at this time. He will be off tomorrow for family business.

BOOKKEEPERS BUSINESS
Mrs. Snow asked if there were any changes that need to be made to the warrant articles. She sent out the final draft to be reviewed. Discussion ensued around the slight increase in taxes.
ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS

a. Ratify and Sign checks for Weekly Payroll Manifest for week ending 1/27/19

b. Ratify and sign checks for A/P manifest dated 1/30/19

c. Approval and signing of Supervisors’ timesheets for week ending 1/27/19

d. Approval of  Meeting Minutes dated 1/24/19

Mr. Digregorio made a motion to approve items A and B, motion seconded by; Mr. Buco Discussion: Health Trust- $22,572.69 and NH Retirement $15,597.06 were reviewed.

Witmer Public Safety- $274.00 was for a jacket. 
Motion passed 3-0-0. 

Mr. Digregorio made a motion to approve and sign the Superintendent’s and Fire Chiefs time sheets for week ending 1/27/19, seconded by Mr. Buco; Motion passed 3-0-0.
Mr. Digregorio made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of 1/24/19, seconded by Mr. Buco; Motion passed 3-0-0. 
It was decided to put Keith’s picture on the inside of the CVFD annual report for the March annual meeting.
The next meeting will be 2/07/19 at 4:15 p.m. 

2/12/19 will be the budget hearing, with regular meeting following the budget hearing.

2/14/19 No commissioners meeting

There being no other business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned without objection at 5:35 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Stacy Bolduc Receptionist
Check future meeting minutes for any amendments or changes to these minutes.


